

WVDP Project Update

Main Plant Process Building Controlled Deconstruction **Kelly Wooley**

Deputy General Manager

Citizens Task Force Meeting January 18, 2023



Safety



Background Photo: The work crew (aka Alpha Busters) who safely completed the deactivation of the Product Purification Cell-South.



Deconstruction of Extraction Cell #1







Balance of Site Facilities and Infrastructure

NEW WORK SCOPE:

 New Guardhouse Construction – Exterior work completed; fence line installed; work on inside continues (e.g., lockers, furniture, fire system); and the installation of the Keltron System







Inside Guard House on January 4, 2023

• Tank Sampling (8D-4) — A mock-up is wrapping up to demonstrate the use of a specialized pump to obtain a liquid sample of 8D-4, familiarize new staff with sampling and finalize steps in the work instruction; and a radiation-resistant camera was delivered

2022 Community Support

- Community Service Donations:
 - West Valley Fire District #1: \$80,000
 - Bertrand Chaffee Hospital: \$5,000
 - Mercy Flight: \$5,000
- Annual Community Donations: ~\$12,000
- Annual Food Drive
 - Collected more than 98,000 pounds of food
 - Food delivered to nine food pantries
 - All done by volunteers
- United Way: \$11,750





FY 2023 Goals

- Perform all work safely and compliantly
- Complete the new guardhouse
- Complete processing, packaging and disposal of four (4) Chemical Process Cell (CPC) degraded containers
- Complete disposal of two (2) of eight (8) High Integrity Containers (HIC)
- Continue rail shipments from WVDP for MPPB demolition
- Demo and dispose of 9,000 tons of MPPB waste*

*based on assumed building density

